27 February 2001  

The Secretary 

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education References Committee 

Suite S1.61 Parliament House 

CANBERRA ACT 2600  

RE: SUBMISSION TO THE SENATE INQUIRY ON GIFTED EDUCATION 

 Dear Sir/Madam,  

A socially responsible society must teach its children equally. However, equality may en-compass a range of concepts. At the extremes a school system may teach its students to provide equal outcomes or to provide equal opportunities. For fairness and compas-sion, we must teach remedial students to reach some measure of outcome. This is well recognised and reasonably well funded in the public school system. 

As a parent, I feel that the public school system fails miserably at teaching to equal opportunities. If children are required to spend 12 years in the public school system, then they must all be adequately challenged and stimulated. To let gifted children languish in 12 years of boredom, as the only student group not taught to their ability, is both soul destroying and cruel. Caring for gifted children requires additional funding and an attitude change in the public school system. The current lip-service to gifted education is patently inadequate, and the public celebration of accomplishment in schools must move beyond sporting ability and onto academic achievement. 

The school system should also view itself as more integrated with the rest of society’s priorities. It is now recognised by various government branches, that innovation is critical to securing Australia’s future, and the public school system should play its role in this. Innovation and excellence are not qualities which miraculously appear when a person turns 18 years of age; they are qualities which should be practically nurtured in schools for society’s benefit and for decency towards gifted children. 

Sincerely yours, 

[NAME AND ADDRESS SUPPLIED] 

Mentone, Victoria 3195 

